
 

 

Notice of Right to Know : State-Mandated Assessments 

 

Dear Parents and Community Members: 

 

Parents and guardians have the right to know information about policies regarding student participation 

in state-mandated assessments in a school receiving Title I funds. The Federal Every Student Succeeds 

Act (ESSA) requires that any school district receiving Title 1 funds must notify parents that they may 

request information and/or policies regarding student participation in state-mandated assessments. As 

a recipient of Title 1 funds, Fairfield Union Local Schools will provide you with this information in a 

timely manner if you request it. 

At the beginning of each school year, Fairfield union Local Schools publishes an “Annual District 

Assessment Calendar” that indicates the district’s assessment plan. Dates follow the guidance of the 

Ohio Department of Education’s testing dates which can be found under testing/resources on the ODE 

website.  

Please feel free to contact your building’s principal if you have additional questions regarding 

assessments for your child.  

 

Sincerely, 

Eydie Schilling 

Curriculum, Gifted, Testing and Federal Programs Coordinator 

Fairfield Union Local Schools 

http://education.ohio.gov/Topics/Testing

